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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 17, 2004

APPROVED Minutes
Attendees: Dale Boercker, Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil; Pamela Luster (Member), Amber Machamer, Donald Milanese (Member), Stuart McElderry (Member/Chair), Sylvia Rodriguez (Member), Michael Sato (Member), Angela VenJohn (Member)

Absent: Kevin Ankoviak (Member), Neal Ely (Member), Philip Manwell, Birgitte Ryslinge

I. Call to Order: 1:07 p.m. by Dr. McElderry

II. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of August 27, 2004, meeting had not been previewed and will be voted on at next meeting.

III. FTES Update: Mr. Milanese reported that in comparison to the “same date” last year both colleges are “on the positive side—Chabot is +40 FTES and LPC is +31; comparing the “same point in the term” at the end of the 4th week, Chabot is -36 and LPC +41. It is not apparent why it has happened that one college has dropped and the other has not. On the update of the CEMC chart, the target for growth this year has been increased to 5,850 to adjust for the 10 FTES borrowed from Summer 04, which must be replaced “double.”  WSCH is 510 this week and seems to increase a small amount each week. Both colleges will probably meet their productivity numbers of last year.  
Ms. Boercker commented that the current WSCH is higher than that projected for the term. Also, due to corrections of the SWOXEN, the numbers need to be reduced by 22 from the 508, and, unless the corrected SWOXEN can be incorporated into the Enrollment Management database at this time all reports will need to be manually adjusted. Numbers may not change much from now on except that the second set of Fast Track courses will be coming up in the middle of October.

IV. Report by Ms. Boercker:

A. DEMC Meeting, September 10, 2004:  Ms. Boercker reported that the recent meeting was “excellent”—with agenda, packet, and notetaker. The LPC target is 5,850 (maximum), possibly a “little bit less.” Although allocated 350.7 FTEF, the College is “nowhere near using that many.” One Sheriff’s Academy and short courses need to be loaded for Fall and Spring Semesters; that will be approximately 6 FTEF. The College’s plan for use of allocation appears to be effective both in FTES and FTEF.The College appears not to be “in trouble” either for FTEF or FTES.
B. Review of Data and FTES Collection: The Chancellor has hired Bill Koester to look at the issues of positive attendance, non-credit and the 500 courses, including STARS and Sars. Dr. Cota would like to see one system at both colleges. Mr. Milanese has provided a list of people for Mr. Koester to interview; Ms. Boercker wondered whether more or all of the math hours that currently go into tutorial, which is non-credit, could be claimed for credit, as the first 17 hours certainly should be.
C. Consultant Presentation to Board of Trustees: Dr. Cota has requested consultant, Gayla Kraetsch Hartsough, to present to the Board of Trustees an analysis of programs and disciplines—what each generates, what it costs (side costs, staff assistants, contracts)—to assist in analysis of the benefits within the context of the community college mission.
D. DEMC Meeting September 24, 2004: The next meeting will discuss growth. LPC members will meet beforehand to determine what the College will request, and it is essential also to place that in the context of the Chabot plan.  LPC strategy, to date, which appears to work well, has been to allocate all the FTEF allocated and deal with changes, as necessary.
V. 2005-06 Discipline Plans: Dr. McElderry reported that before the faculty members of CEMC met to determine how to set discipline targets, they consulted the Academic Senate. Ms. Hanna proposed that faculty “tell what they think they can do.” Upon consideration Dr. McElderry believes that this may be the best way to proceed because faculty are the “experts on their own programs.”  CEMC would review the discipline plan with the dean, and, if the plan appears unrealistic or not ambitious enough, would recommend that the discipline should improve or do at least as well as in the previous year. This will be explained in a memo to faculty and, within the context of student access and success, will include how productivity gains translate into income.

Mr. Milanese noted the enrollment limitations on some disciplines, with others able to work more creatively with scheduling.  Dr. McElderrry said one strategy would for CEMC to respond positively but stress that the CEMC believes the program could strategize for greater productivity. According to Ms. Boercker the CEMC is within its purview to reject the discipline targets and assign others. Dr. McElderry agreed, but hopes that this will not need to happen. Dr. McElderry’s memo will include definitions, strategies and alternatives which may be effective.

Mr. Sato emphasized that if a discipline plan is approved, CEMC has “set” the discipline target.

Dean Kindred asked whether the College could be benchmarked in comparison with colleges of similar-size. Mr. Milanese said that ACCCA had done this some years ago, but has not done so recently. Ms. Boercker recommended that the consultant be asked to do this. While benchmarking statistics do not, Mr. Kratochvil noted, address quality, Mr. Kindred said that there is much local success data to apply now. 

Mr. Sato’s concern is that faculty are being asked to balance FTEF (productivity) against FTES (growth) and explaining this may be difficult to do in the same memo. Dr. McElderry will show ways to grow and ways to be more productive, working in balance. There will be times when a program cannot increase productivity, Ms. Boercker said, such as when a new building comes online, but every discipline should look toward growth this year. Available rooms at popular times continue to be a significant limitation; Ms. Hanson reminded that all disciplines must take “their time in the barrel” during less popular times.

Ms. Boercker can produce a historical data report for any discipline faculty who request it; discipline plans, according to Dr. McElderry, will also need a narrative to explain “why they can’t do it, if they can’t.” It was agreed that disciplines should review themselves in light of their previously submitted discipline plans, to compare what they proposed and what they did. All disciplines should get their last year’s plans and review the data to be included as a report in this year’s plans. Ms. Boercker urged sending out discipline plans information now, rather than waiting until allocations are given by the District; she said that all disciplines should assume that you get at least what you had last year and probably more. Dr. McElderry said that it is also a “real guess where we put the extra [FTEF].” He will send the planning memo out very soon. Ms. Boercker reminded that the disciplines have to be done by Thanksgiving. 

Ms. Luster gave a brief review of how enrollment management worked in her experience at West Valley and how planning always began with the disciplines setting their own targets.


More discussion was devoted to setting targets by discipline in some cases and by cluster in others. Dr. McElderry said that if “we deal with clusters, we cannot deal with the individual disciplines”—which is the intent of the contract—but he recommended that if faculty in several disciplines do wish to combine for their discipline plans, such as astronomy and physics, they should be able to do that. He felt that the CEMC should not create the clusters, but should allow the disciplines to cluster themselves if that would be best, e.g., small disciplines needing to be part of a larger cluster (in line with the suggestion of Dr. Manwell). However, the clusters should also include information about the individual disciplines.

Summarizing the discussion about how to inform the faculty that they must attempt to grow even while they attempt to increase productivity, Dr. McElderry said that the disciplines, e.g., Engineering, would establish a “self” target; the CEMC would evaluate and respond that the plan looks good, but “if we give you more FTEF, we ask you to do the best you can.” All targets should primarily work to maximize student success; in the case of biology, for example, students cannot go ahead because the students don’t have the access they would if there were double laboratory sections.” Ms. Boercker emphasized that the CEMC should be very careful in accepting a discipline-set target. 

Ms. Luster noted that “doing better” is a relative term when applied to enrollment management, e.g., at this time the College needs all disciplines to produce to the FTES targets, and this must be explained to all disciplines. Dr. Machamer spoke of the “pendulum swinging,” as sometimes the College must generate FTES and at other times, this is not the case. According to Mr. Milanese, the FTES growth at this time will be funded; this is the best possible time to grow. Previously, the message to the community colleges was “Where can you cut? Now, it is where can you grow? And the pendulum will swing again.”

VI. For the Good of the Order: Mr. Milanese distributed and explained briefly several handouts: Chabot College “Program Revitalization/Discontinuance Process” and “Zero Unit Labs, Tutoring, and Lab by Arrangement Discussion Notes” from Ohlone College. LPC is working on a revised Program Review process and will find the Chabot College draft informative, particularly in terms of evaluating and remediating for “programs in trouble.” The second document defines Zero Unit labs, labs by arrangement and explains how, under Title V, some of those hours can be for credit, but hours done through tutoring must be non-credit (for apportionment to be claimed, the hours must be attached to a class and students generalize concepts learned in a class).  There will be more study on these kinds of contact hours—Ms. Luster predicted that this may be the next issue studied by the State. Ms. Boercker reported that Chabot is restructuring a number of math courses and, while LPC has extensively revised its curriculum, perhaps “500 courses” should be looked at for LPC. It was agreed that further study and clarification are needed statewide. 
It will be helpful, Ms. Luster said, to have Mr. Koester looking at these with, perhaps, “a different lens” so that we can be creative and not too conservative, but entirely careful and legal. All disciplines should “dust off their curriculum” to look for opportunities to add zero unit classes, but all must be sure that there is the capacity to do so. The College should move in that direction, Ms. Boercker recommended, even though the capacity may not be there.

VII. Adjournment: 2:37 p.m.

Recording Secretary: Martha Konrad







